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General Election – November 5, 2024 
 

CANVASSING BOARD MEETING 
Wednesday, October 9, 2024 

 
IN ATTENDANCE:  
Canvassing Board Members 

 County Judge Betsy Benson, Chair 
 Lamar P. Fisher, County Commissioner 
 Joe Scott, Supervisor of Elections 

 
SOE Staff 

 Mary Hall, Chief Deputy Supervisor of Elections 
 Kevron Aird, Deputy Supervisor of Elections 
 Other members of the SOE’s staff 

 
Also, in Attendance 

 Devona Reynolds Perez, SOE Counsel  
 Scott Andron, Canvassing Board Counsel 
 Members of the Public   

 
MEETING CONVENED: 10:00 A.M. 

The meeting was called to order by Judge Betsy Benson at 10:00 a.m. In attendance were 
Judge Betsy Benson, County Commissioner Lamar P. Fisher and Supervisor of Elections, Joe 
Scott. 

Pledge of allegiance  

Chief Deputy Mary Hall welcomed the Canvassing Board members and the audience to the 
meeting and proceeded to outline the Logic and Accuracy (L&A) Testing process from the 
provided script. The following election equipment was scheduled for testing: (45) Election 
Day DS200s, (5) Early Voting DS200s, (12) DS850s, (2) Express Votes, and (16) Fujitsu     
FI-7900 scanners. 

The board authorized the Public Logic & Accuracy Test and approved the Authorization for 
Public Testing to begin. A motion was approved by the board members to authorize the 
processing of Vote-by-Mail ballots, including opening, tabulating, and duplicating them, 
subject to the completion of the L&A Test and public inspection. This process is set to begin 
no sooner than October 10th. 

Zero tapes were presented to the Canvassing Board members for review to ensure that all 
machines had been zeroed out before testing. The board reviewed the zero tapes, and the 
audience was given the opportunity to review the tapes from the DS200s as well. The 
Supervisor of Elections (SOE) staff members were then authorized to begin feeding the test 
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ballots into the machines. No updates to the machines will be made after the L&A test, and 
the office confirmed that no software changes will be implemented for this election. The 
staff was authorized to proceed with the L&A testing. 

While the testing was in progress, the board reviewed pending agenda items, including the 
“Guidelines and Procedures for the Conduct of Board Meetings, Observer and Public 
Participation at Meetings.” A representative from the Republican Party requested an update 
to bullet point #4, proposing a change from “challenge/object” to “challenge/protest.” The 
board agreed to this update, and the Guidelines and Procedures will be reposted on the 
website. There was also a review of the Vote-by-Mail (VBM) certificate signature process 
during public inspection, with all signatures on file being made available. A representative 
from the Republican Party requested that the public inspection procedure from the last 
Primary Election be reinstated, and this matter will be discussed at the next Canvassing 
Board meeting. Additionally, legal counsel will be changing the word from “object” to 
“protest” on bullet # 4 from the “Guidelines and Procedures”.  With that change being 
made, the board members granted a motion to approve the “Guidelines and Procedures.”   

A PowerPoint presentation on the Standards for Voter Intent Questions was delivered by 
Canvassing Board legal counsel, Scott Andron, in collaboration with Devona Reynolds Perez, 
SOE legal counsel. 

A motion was granted to approve the supplemental Canvassing Board schedule, with the 
following meeting dates set for 2:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted: 

• Tuesday, October 15, 2024 
• Thursday, October 17, 2024 (10:00 a.m.) 
• Tuesday, October 22, 2024 
• Thursday, October 24, 2024 
• Tuesday, October 29, 2024 
• Thursday, October 31, 2024 
• Friday, November 1, 2024 

Commissioner Udine will attend the meeting on October 17th on behalf of Commissioner 
Lamar Fisher, with that meeting starting at 10:00 a.m. 

Total tapes were presented to the Canvassing Board for review. The results from the L&A 
test were compared with the predetermined results provided to the board, and the 
Canvassing Board confirmed that the results matched the script. The next step was to zero 
out and seal the tabulation machines. 

A motion to recess was granted at 12:10 p.m. for 45 minutes. 

When the meeting resumed at 12:56 p.m., the SOE staff presented the results from the 
Clear Ballot machines for board review and approval. The tabulation equipment was zeroed 
out, and zero tapes were presented to the board for verification. Staff was authorized to 
proceed with shutting down and sealing the equipment. The board granted a motion to 
approve the testing of the Clear Ballot system, and they signed the Clear Ballot System 
Testing and Tabulation System Summary Report. After reviewing the zero tapes, the board 
confirmed that all tabulation machines had been properly zeroed. 

A motion to approve the zero tapes and the results of the L&A testing was granted by the 
board. The Clear Audit zero reports were also presented and approved by the Canvassing 
Board. All materials from the L&A testing will be stored in a clear bin and sealed as required 
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by Florida statute. The Canvassing Board members signed the Logic and Accuracy Testing 
labels, using the following seal numbers to secure the bins: 0851181, 0851182, 0851183, 
0851184, 0851185, 0851186, 0851189, 0851190, 0851187, and 0851188. 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
The next Canvassing Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 15, 2024 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
RECESS 
With no further business to be conducted, Judge Betsy Benson recessed the Canvassing 
Board meeting at 1:54 p.m.  
 
 
Attachment: DS200 Seal List 
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